
ELUCC MEETING MAY 7th, 2015  

 
The meeting was called to order by President Kenny Hamlin. The minutes were accepted as 
submitted.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: $3,418.00.  
 
Damage Report: No Damage Report this month. We are still keeping our eyes open for the 

new way of reporting our Monthly Damage Report. It will be Called 
DIRT. 

  
Standards Report: No Standards Spoken Here! 
 
State Council Report:    The State Meeting will be at Eagle Crest on June 11th, 2015. It is the 

Quarterly Meeting and there will be a Barbeque. You all are encouraged to 
attend! 
 

P & E Report:  Plans for the Linn County Fair coming up in July15th-17th. Kenny will do 
a Friday Slot and Frank with do a Sat. afternoon/night slot. Also the 
different Country Western Festivals that is just around the corner. Going 
to be a Great Fun Summer! 

    
Old Business: The Dinner is all on track. Starts at 6 dinner severed at 6:30. Hope many 

can come? Man that IS Old Business. I really need to get these minutes 
out earlier. Yikes! 

   
New Business:  L.C.R.D. will be sponsoring a Safety Training and Skills Demo at the Linn 

County Fair and Expo Center on Sept. 15th, 16, and 17th, 2015. Frank and 
Kenny both said they can help at a table during that time. Yamhill County 
is having a Fishing Derby in the near future. Date to me is not yet known. 
As of the time these minutes are being written Bi-Mart already had one of 
their fishing Derby’s at Timber Linn Park. I was there and its pretty fun. 
They are having another one real soon and I will try to find out when. 
Maybe we want to do a table? This one has a cost of $1.00 per entry for 
the derby and I believe the profits go to the ABC House. But I will find all 
that out to see if we are interested. If nothing else you should take your 
kids/grand kids or some child! Its really a lot of fun and tons of prizes for 
the kids. And yes Larry there are some for the Adults!  

 
Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us. City of 

Lebanon is in the middle of a reconstruction on E. Vine St. from Williams 
to the E. end of Vine. Should finish up late June early July. West Oak St. 
will also be reconstructed with most utilities being redone. This will be 
from Airway Rd. to Williams. The Project should be starting shortly after 
school is out and the Strawberry Fair is over. Wildish will be the General 
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on the Project. Its going to be a real tuff traffic re-adjustment mostly for 
the truck traffic.  
  

 
  
Next Meeting: Will be at the Elite Korner Kitchen in Beautiful down town Lebanon on 

July 2nd. 2015. See you then. 
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

 
Frank Frenzel   City of Lebanon 
Larry Nelsen   RTI 
Joyce Nelsen   RTI 
Stan Smith   City of Sodaville 
Kenny Hamlin  LCRD 
Karl Frink   City of Brownsville 
Carla Wahl   ODOT  
Dan Dooley   ODOT 
Lynn Detering  ODOT  
Steve Schilling   Advance Communications?  
 
 
 
  
 


